
 

Family Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship SOF 40 vv 1 & 3 

Be still for the presence of the Lord, 

 The Holy One, is here; 

 Come, bow before Him now 

 With reverence and fear; 

 In Him no sin is found, 

 We stand on holy ground; 

 Be still for the presence of the Lord, 

 The Holy One, is here. 
 

  Be still for the power of the Lord 

 Is moving in this place; 

 He comes to cleanse and heal, 

 To minister His grace; 

 No work too hard for Him, 

 In faith receive from Him; 

 Be still for the power of the Lord 

 Is moving in this place. 
 

Invocation Eustace Cornwall 
 

Scriptural Meditation Matthew 28:16-20 NIV 
 

Hymn SOF 892 Lord for the Years 
 

Tithes and Offerings Roger Murphy 
 

Children's Time Roslyn Guenin 
 

Pound in the Pot for the Church Development Fund 
 

Family Prayer Eustace Cornwall 
 

Hymn SDAH 100 Great is Thy Faithfulness 
 

Scripture Reading 2 Timothy 1:8-12 NLT – Pierre Guenin 
 

Sermon Live Out – Brian Davison 
 

Hymn SOF 830 I the Lord of Sea and Sky 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 9:04pm   Next Friday: 8:56pm (Watford) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacts 

Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughpc 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
 

 

 

In line with our church policy, kindly refrain from 

photography during services in order to maintain 

an atmosphere of reverence. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

22 July 2017 

 

 

 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 
 

Let the words of my mouth  

and the meditation of my heart 

Be acceptable in Your sight, 

O Lord, my strength and my Redeemer. 

Psalm 19:14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
http://twitter.com/stanboroughpc
mailto:bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org


 
 

 

Sabbath School 
9.30am 

 

Welcome Clinton Quarshie 

Hymn 414 I My Hope is Built on Nothing Less 

Prayer Volker Herkner 

Mission Story Helen Lockham 

What a Friend We Have in Jesus Hannah Cosma 

Lesson Study Groups Justification By Faith Alone 

Mission Offering Ellen Philbert 

Hymn 419 My Faith Looks Up to Thee – John Cooper 

Closing Prayer Pat Walton 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Announcements & Diary 
 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket will be presented to the 

Kanagaraj family today. We invite the church to pray for 

Enoch, Nishtha, Jasmine and Jadon. “Our prayer request is 

that God will keep our hearts and minds on Him always, 

and in doing so we may share God’s love with others.” He 

who dwells in the secret place of the Most High shall abide 

under the shadow of the Almighty. I will say of the Lord, 

“He is my refuge and my fortress; my God, in Him I will 

trust.” Psalm 91:1-2 NKJV 

 

Thank you Florence Allen, Faith and Joseph Ngondo 

would like to thank the church family for their prayers, visits 

and support during Faith’s hospitalisation. She has been 

discharged and is making a good recovery. 

 

 

 

 

 

Urgent help needed in Primary Sabbath School during 

August to cover holiday absences. Please see Bukky Ayo 

Ipaye, Rachel Ntata or Amanda Powell if you are able to 

help, even if it is only for one Sabbath. 

 

Does this church hold special memories for you or 

someone you know, perhaps of a wedding or baptism? 

Fifty 16x12in limited edition giclée prints have been 

produced by kind permission of the artist and illustrator 

Tony Spearing, of the watercolour of Stanborough Park 

Church as it was in 1990. To order a mounted print, 

contact Pat Walton. All profits will go to the church 

development fund. 

 

The Welfare Department in is need of non-perishable 

foods: cans, packets, jars, etc. Thank you. 

 

Magazines, leaflets and books are available on the table 

in the concourse for those who would find them useful. 

 

Sponsored run in aid of Hospice of St Francis Beth Molteni 

recently completed a charity run for this worthy cause. If 

you would like to make a donation, please do so at 

http://justgiving.com/thebubblyrbj  

 

The Singing Group visit to The Chase Care Home today is 

cancelled. 

 

The Tuesday Bible Study Group resumes this Tuesday, 25 

July at 10.30am in the Maple Room. 

 

Wednesday Prayer Meeting 7.30pm. All welcome for a 

time of contemplation, prayer and praise. 

 

Let’s Walk The next walk will be on Sabbath, 29 July. Note 

this in your diary to make the most of summer. We will 

meet at 3pm, so you have time for lunch! See Edward for 

more information. 

 

The next Men’s Cycling Club event will be on Sunday, 30 

July. Meet behind the church at 9.30am for a prompt start 

at 10am. All abilities catered for, so why not come and try 

it out? See Arto after church for more details. 

 

Family Picnic on the Park after the service on 5 August. 

There will be organised activities after lunch until the 

afternoon Parallel Celebration. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Flower Festival DVD and Calendar 

Two DVDs are available, one of the 

flower arrangements and the other of 

the Gala Concert, as well as a 2018 wall 

calendar featuring the flower displays. 

Order forms are available at the desk. 

 

 

 

Octet Cantabile, the group that blessed us with their 

singing earlier this month, have released three CDs, two of 

songs of praise, and one of Christmas carols. If you wish to 

order any of these, see Jieun Ahn, or email 

music@stanboroughpark.org 

 

Job Opportunity After nearly 13 years of faithful service, our 

Church Site Manager at Stanborough Park Church, 

Michael Swain, has decided to retire. We are looking for a 

part-time (30 hrs/week) Facilities/Events Manager who can 

be available to start work at the end of this year. 

Reporting to the Church Site Management Committee, 

you will be responsible for leading and managing all 

aspects of our premises and facilities, particularly for the 

numerous week-day events and bookings. This role will 

involve operational “hands-on” duties as well as 

managerial responsibilities. You will be highly organised, 

enjoy working with people, pro-active and reliable with a 

“can-do” approach to problem solving. In line with the 

church vision to be a growing, vibrant church community, 

energised to share their joyful experiences in Christ, the 

successful applicant will have a wide range of practical 

skills and be able to lead by example. If you think this is the 

job for you, please contact Brian Davison before 31 August 

2017 on 07957856715 or email briandavison7@gmail.com 
 

 

  

 

Youth Notes 
Friday 28 July will be a chill programme with loads of 

FOOD! 
 

Sabbath 12 August we will be taking part in the 

community day with the rest of the church. Please 

come along and bring your friends and family. If you 

have any questions, see any one of the Youth 

Committee. 

 

Prayer Corner 
Let us remember in our prayers this week those in our 

church and community who are sick, injured or 

recovering from surgery, and those who are mourning, 

discouraged, lonely or anxious. 


